
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 5 April 

Last day of Term 1 

TERiS Cricket 

Monday 15 April 

Professional Development Day 

Tuesday 16 April 

Students return for Term 2 

Thursday 18 April 

TERiS League 

Wednesday 24 April 

ANZAC Day Assembly—Howard Springs 

Thursday 25 April 

ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

Thursday 2 May 

Athletics Carnival 

Monday 6 May 

May Day Public Holiday 

Friday 10 May 

Year 5 Leadership Forum 

Friday 17 May 

TERiS Tennis 

Wednesday 22 May 

Simultaneous Storytime 

Thursday 23—Friday 24 May 

Year 4 Camp—Riyala 

Friday 21 June 

Sports Carnival 

Last day of Term 

 

Upcoming events 
Term 1, Week 9 

 

Dear Leanyer Campus families, 

 

What a fantastic term 1 we have had. Again, I am grateful to have been 

welcomed into the school community by staff and families. As we head 

into the  break, we reflect on a term of learning, community and fun. 

When speaking with families this term, the overwhelmingly common 

message has been around how wonderful it is to spend time together as a 

school community. This is just one way that we can support wellbeing 

which is a continued focus for us here at Leanyer, and the wider college. 

This year we will be running a number of events and acquiring new 

resources to support our goal of extending social and emotional learning 

for our students and strengthening connections families.  

For me, Harmony Day was such a lovely celebration of not only the 

diversity that we enjoy here at the Leanyer campus, but also who we are as 

a community, rich with culture and tradition and the sense of belonging 

that is the foundation of our identity. It was wonderful to see families 

enjoying time together, strengthening those relationships. Thank you for 

your efforts in making this occasion a wonderful celebration. I am 

particularly grateful to our class carers for their assistance and also to 

Irene Kitsos for coordinating decorations across the school. Please 

remember that we have put a call out to families for your special recipes to 

be included in our GSLC Leanyer campus cookbook. 

By now, your children may have told you about our special guest on 

Tuesdays. We are so excited that therapy dog, Rosie, and wellbeing officer 

Mr Mike will be visiting each week next term as one of our wellbeing 

initiatives. Our first visit allowed whole classes to meet Rosie and for Mr 

Mike to introduce dog safety to the children. The children then played 

games with a very clever Rosie who was able to sniff out some well-hidden 

treats. Next term, Rosie will be working with small groups of children and 

focusing on social and communication skills and with whole classes to 

teach children how to read dog behaviour. Of course, there will be many 

games along the way.   

 

 



 

 

Transdisciplinary Themes and Learning Area Subjects 

The transdisciplinary themes provide the context for schools to frame a whole-school programme of inquiry, 

which is a cornerstone of the PYP pedagogy and its flexible framework. The programme of inquiry             

articulates how the six transdisciplinary themes will be explored across the different age groups. It provides 

students in the early and primary years with the opportunity to experience a coherent and balanced         

curriculum.  

The programme of inquiry fosters students’ development of subject knowledge, skills, conceptual              

understandings and dispositions. When the teaching team collaboratively plans each unit in the programme 

of inquiry to identify significant, relevant, challenging and engaging central ideas for investigations, creative 

inquiries flourish. 

Designed collaboratively, each school’s programme of inquiry reflects the unique aspects of that school 

community—from its geography, to the needs and experience of its members and associated national      

curriculum requirements. Through the programme of inquiry, all learners—students, teachers, and       

members of the community—are researchers. They move from what they know through personal              

experience and prior knowledge into ways of seeing and knowing that may be new or unfamiliar to them. 

They locate and work with subject-specific knowledge and skills in relation to the transdisciplinary themes. 

They compare and contrast the subjects’ respective methods, tools and approaches to generate theories 

that support their conceptual understandings of the transdisciplinary themes. Through the programme of 

inquiry, they understand the essential interconnectedness and interdependence of themselves, other      

people and the planet. 

Through curriculum learning area subjects, students learn to appreciate the “ways of knowing”—the modes 

of thought and communication associated with a subject. They develop, for example, understandings of the 

methodologies associated with thinking like a scientist, a historian or an artist (Gardner and Boix Mansilla 

1999). 

The transdisciplinary theme and central idea of a unit under investigation contextualize subject knowledge 

in the inquiry process. Fostering transdisciplinary understanding requires that teachers consider subjects in 

relational terms to each other—and to the theme—as opposed to in isolationist or oppositional terms (Giri 

2002). The role of the teachers—classroom or specialist—is to support the creative reimagining of the      

subjects and to identify possibilities for combining them 

(Bernstein 2015) in context of  the transdisciplinary themes. 

Rebecca Fletcher 

PYP Curriculum Coordinator 

In week 8, we held our 3 way conferences to celebrate the learning that has taken place this term. It was 

great to see such a large number of our families in attendance, sharing successes and setting new goals 

with their children. Thank you for your support in creating a strong home school partnership. If you were 

unable to attend, please contact your child’s teacher to make an appointment early next term. 

I hope that the holidays give you the chance to rest and rejuvenate surrounded by family and friends. 

Please use this time as an opportunity to talk about and explore the college values of community, respect 

and service with your children. We will see you back ready for Term 2 on Tuesday 16th April. 

‘’Each of you should use whatever gift you have received to serve others, as faithful  

stewards of God’s grace in its various forms.’’ (1 Peter 4:10) 

With kindness, 

Ms Tahlia Anver 

 

Primary Years Programme 



 

 

Wellbeing Coordinator 

Tena Koutou Katoa (Hello to you all) 

For student wellbeing, we need to teach strategies that build strong relationships and friendships. Students 

need to know that while we do not always get along there are ways we can communicate and solve        

problems respectfully.  

Wellbeing is enhanced at our school through the SEARCH framework. Students are taught skills and        

strategies through the concepts of strengths, emotional management, awareness and attention,                 

relationships, coping and habits and goals. These ideas are integrated into the classroom programme in 

units of inquiry throughout the year. 

Relationships 

Good social skills encourage good relationships. Therefore, social skills need to be supported and developed 

as children grow to foster respectful and positive relationships. This supports students’ ability to empathise 

with others and value differences. These skills include listening and speaking, cooperating, and                  

collaborating, winning, and losing, being empathetic and supportive of others. 

Social skills can be developed through encouragement and practise during activities and games. Listening 

and speaking can be developed through role play, for example. Children can also create new games where 

they must follow rules and learn to cope with winning and losing. 

As an IB school we can also engage with the learner profiles of knowledgeable, openminded, communicator, 

thinker, inquirer, risk taker, caring, well balanced, principled, and reflective and practise one or two of the 

social skills at a time. This could be understanding how to regulate emotions or understanding how to react 

reasonably in times of conflict. 

Relationships may not be the current pathway focus for your child’s class; however, it is still necessary to 

continue to develop and expand all the pathway skills throughout a child’s growth and development. 

The school break is a wonderful time to continue developing relationship skills with your child or children. It 

can be fascinating to watch their creativity in action.  

Making up games and playing them at home is a fantastic way to become involved while 

continuing to support children’s social skills development. This enables them to continue to 

build positive relationships that flourish and contributes to their wellbeing.  

Wishing you all an enjoyable safe and restful holiday. Ka korero ahau ki a koutou (I will 

speak to you soon). 

Donna Sudana 

 

 

 

 

MONDAY Chapel 8.30am in                 

Dreambuilders Church.          

Parents  welcome to attend. 

PE 

TUESDAY   

WEDNESDAY French Drama 

THURSDAY Assembly 8.30am-even weeks 

in Dreambuilders Church.   

Parents welcome to attend. 

Library 

FRIDAY French House Games 



 

 

PYP Superhero Awards Week 6 

Well done to the following students for receiving their 

Communicator  Superhero Awards at assembly: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Matilda Kohli 

Xander Vogt 

Joseph Pastrikos 

Rebecca Gaturu 

Fletcher Warren 

Nayan Kohli 

Olivia Hillyer 

Beau Nation 

Dominic Plenty 

Pavlos Spyropoulos 

Lachlan Jose 

Anderson Warren 

Dimitri Prouzos 

Imogen Lyons 

SUPERHERO AWARDS  

FRONT OFFICE HOURS 

Mon-Wed, Fri 

7.45am– 4.00pm 

Thursday 

7.45am-3.15pm 

sals.admin@ntschools.net 

 

HOUSE POINTS TALLY 

 

Livingstone: 351 

 

 

 

 

 

Fenton:  397 

 

 

 

 

 

Hughes:  294 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Strauss:  353 

 

 

 



 

 

Harmony Day 

On Friday Week 7 we celebrated Harmony Day with an afternoon tea from all our different cultures that are 

represented at Leanyer Campus. On Thursday the students prepared all the decorations which were hung 

around the undercover area and represented various countries from around the world. Each student col-

oured in a dove and were taught about how the dove represents peace and harmony. 

Mrs Kitsos organised a lemonade stand and it raised $68.00 with the funds being used to buy games for 

outside play 

Thank you to the parents and carers that were able to come and celebrate with us, and to those that 

brought us in all the lovely food. 



 

 

SUPERHERO AWARDS 

PYP Superhero Awards Week 8 

Well done to the following students for receiving 

their  Principled Superhero Awards at assembly: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Evangeline Joseph 

Zotam Cheks-Ezeilo 

Walter Wang 

Tilly Patindol 

Jiyaa Dharmarajan 

Daniel Ekpo 

Tenzin Reeves 

Brooklyn Fairfield 

Jeron Joseph 

Hamish Renilson 

Maggie Tisdale 

Dominic Kempster 

Sarah Wallace 

Jansen Valer 

Week 3 5DS 

Week 6 3JM 

Week 8 1PC 

ASSEMBLY 

Week 4 4DS 

Week 6 2KF 

Week 8 TAB 

Week 10 5DS –

Chapel is held every Monday at 

8:30am in the Dreambuilders 

Church. 

Assembly is every second      

Thursday at 8:30am. 

Parents and caregivers are      

welcome.  



 

 

Eco Committee 

Welcome to our Eco Committee of 2024. They are Mrs Beukes, Sharon, Eva, Finn, Dorothy, Maggie, Lachlan, 

Andy, Mettabel, Minnie, Ava, Dimitri, Imogen, Ryan, Jansen, Sarah, Harry, Isla and Viaan.  

Rosie 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


